 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1ST. LUKE CATHOLIC MEN’S CLUB

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, November 15, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 7:28 p.m.
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by Lifetime member Steve Kelly
Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Johnny Nieto, a friend of Alfredo Avila.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with July and August birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Terry Sparrow (age 70) and the youngest member was Paul Bowen (age 44).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Patsy Bauman and her crew, Olga, Choyo (sic) and Angie,  were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of cheese enchiladas, rice & beans, salad , chili con queso, and ice cream & cookies.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the October 18, 2010 SLMC General Membership Meetings were presented online by Vice President R.C. Contreras. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The financial report was approved as presented.  Greg reported that the upcoming meal will be tamales, chili and rice & beans, prepared by Jesse & Bernice Flores and his crew.

Guest Speaker:


Deacon Robert Garza was the guest speaker and addressed the club about the Shepherds’ Watch Ministry, San Antonio’s only faith based and not for profit hospice.  A brochure is attached hereto.

Reports of Appointed Officers:
•
Budget and Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez had no report.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas reported that Russell Phillips and he had not written any checks during September.  Rico also reported that the last of the equipment had been removed form the Don Jungman building.  Rico was assisted by Russell Phillips, David Keller, Wallie Fields and Ben Olenick.  The equipment had to be moved by 1:00 p.m. on November 15, 2010, and there is no longer any SLMC equipment on St. Luke’s premises.  After the WGD, Rico will work with Uhl’s Storage to get more storage space with shelves. 

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips had no report.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 210 active members and 40 lifetime members.  As of this meeting, there are 176 paid members and 34 unpaid members.  Lapel pins are now available at $5 each.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel reported that he has added WGD photos to the website.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported that he has posted October minutes to the website and added a new menu item for WGD meat donations.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields reported the following: Charlie Eckert was temporarily confined to a wheelchair due to a flair up of Parkinson’s disease.  Wallie provided holy communion to Charlie and his wife.  Charlie asked for prayers for his son, Danny, who later had gall bladder surgery.  Wallie sent a get well card to Danny Eckert, who is a former SLMC member.  Wallie also gave holy communion to Jack Vance, who has been advised that his lungs continue to worsen.  Don Jungman, Terry Sparrow and Peter Rangel had successful cataract surgery.  Wallie sent a get well cards to Don, Terry and Peter.  Wallie reported that Dr. Andre Portales, Dr. Carlos Portales’ 82 year old brother, passed away after battling prostate cancer.  Funeral services were held at St. Luke and Wallie sent a sympathy card to Dr. Portales.  Wallie also sent a sympathy card to Ralf Menses, whose 91 year old father-in-law passed away.

•
Entertainment - vacant.
•
Public Relations - James Benavides reported that he has been busy writing and editing Christmas Dinner Dance fliers and church bulletin announcements.  James added that the website needed to be updated with this information.  In addition, James has been working on WGD contribution requests and thank you letters, as well as materials for Stewardship Sunday.  James also requested members to forward photos of anyone MIA or KIA in Viet Nam to FacesWithNames@UTSA.edu.

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported that the committee was reviewing an out of cycle request from a local high school for an FFA event.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that the Wild Game Dinner is 110 days away, on Saturday, March 5, 2011 at St. Paul’s Community Center.  Larry Dryer has pulled plywood and other materials to make three new sturdier boxes.  Paul Bowen has refurbished the large smoker.  Joey Groff has 500 Big Bucks tickets available and will be giving away $10,500 this year.  Everyone will be asked to buy or sell at least two tickets each.  Joey said approximately 175 tickets are sold at the WGD.  Rico also reported that there will be a meeting of WGD committee chairmen in December.  Rico is looking at having caps, aprons and shirts made for the WGD.  Don O’Brien is in need of stage donations for raffles and auctions.

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores had no report (OCC).

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow had no report (OCC).

•
Audit - Bobby Margo had no report (OCC).

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Seminarian Dinner - Don O’Brien reported that SLMC will sponsor a dinner for 15 seminarians and faculty members on Friday, November 19, 2010 at 6:30 p.m.  There will be a meeting of volunteers following the general membership meeting.

•
Logo Attire Committee - Ralf Meneses introduced R.C. Contreras, Mike Raign and himself as members of the committee, which will be tasked with reviewing quality and costs of logo attire for purchase by the general membership.

•
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora reported that demolition of the old gym is complete.  Construction contracts have been signed and the original time lines have been changed.  The Don Jungman building needs to be dismantled and reconstructed on the grounds of the rectory.  R.C. Contreras is assisting with this task.  David Keller said that Fr. Jim has been asked to permit expansion of the new Don Jungman building.

•
Stewardship Sunday - Everett Elstak announced that SLMC will have a table at Stewardship Sunday on November 21, 2010 to conduct ministry outreach within the parish.  Rico Silvas reported that SLMC will sell hot dogs and potato chips for $1 each, no drinks included.  Rico asked for volunteers to man the table.

Unfinished Business:
Ralf Meneses reminded that lapel pins are available for $5 each from Everett Elstak.

New Business:

none

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
none.

Raffle winners were as follows:

Brett Ingram won the first Big Bucks ticket; Ray Garcia and Hubert Lange won the second Big Bucks ticket; John Hardin, Brett Ingram and Robert Quiroga won the third Big Bucks ticket; Rick Hite, Don O’Brien, Gilbert Ortiz and Brett Ingram won the fourth Big Bucks ticket; R.C. Contreras, Larry Power, Terry Sparrow and Jose Benavides won the fifth Big Bucks ticket; and Brett Ingram, and Joe Pina, R.C. Contreras and Charlie Urbanowich won the sixth Big Bucks ticket.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Larry Ridder and seconded by Terry Sparrow.

Closing Prayer was led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.
Correspondence:
Pitney Bowes advertisement

Republic National Distributors (x2) – Greg Shean

Frost National Bank – Greg Shean

Direct TV invoice – BevCorp/ Greg Shean

Guadalupe Homes invitation to Fandango Under the Stars - Larry Ridder

Catholic Charities thank you for WGD contribution

Texas Comptroller - BevCorp – Don O’Brien

America Postal notice of Saturday hours, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Robert Contreras membership application - Everett Elstak

Lucio Gonzalez membership application - Everett Elstak

Thank You card from Duffy, Natalie and Charles Bowen

returned meeting notices (Everett Elstak):


Gary Visosky


Freemon Sattelmeier

